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SHABBAT KIDDUSH is sponsored in honor of the 
Bat Mitzah of Kayla Weiner by her parents, Leora 
and Zev. SEUDAH SH’LISHIT is sponsored by the 
Shul. 
 

To sponsor a Shabbat Kiddush or Seudah Sh’lishit at the Shul, 
please contact Tami Puder at 

office@congregationohrtorah.org. 
 

SHABBAT SHI’UR: 8:30am - given by our Rabbinic 
Intern Matt Lubin. 

SHABBAT FAMILY MINYAN: 9:30am in the Beit 
Midrash. 

MISHNA B’RURA CLASS with Rabbi Grosberg 
after Shabbat Mincha will be not held this week.  

RABBI SPIVAK’S WEEKLY CLASS will meet this Wednesday evening at 7:45pm following 
Maariv in the Beit Midrash.   

 Mazal Tov to Gitty and Micha Mandel on the birth of a baby boy this past מזל טוב
Tuesday night. Mazal Tov to Xander on becoming a big brother and to Susan, A"H and Ad-
ley Mandel, (YL"T) on the birth of another grandchild! 

KABBALAH CLASS: Ed Croman Kabbalah classes return for the Spring on the following 
days: March 5th and 19th, April 2nd and 23rd, and May 7th and 21st. Classes meet on 
Thursdays from 7:30 to 9:00pm in the Beit Midrash. 

MELAVEH MALKA:  There will be a Melaveh Malka on Saturday, February 8th, 8pm at the 
shul celebrating the completion of the Sefer HaChinuch Mitzvah project at Ohr Torah. 
More details can be seen on Page 3. Everyone is invited. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: Thursday nights this month, to help with the kiddush preparations 

each week. Volunteer adults, teens and pre-teens will be in the shul kitchen starting at 

6:00pm each Thursday night (February 13, February 20 and February 27).  If you can offer 

assistance at any time between 6:00 and 8:45pm, it would be much appreciated.  Please 

text Rebbetzin Spivak at 917-957-3782 if you are available to assist. 

TIME TO “BURY THE HATCHET”:  Want to learn how to throw an axe? You 
need a good target, a coach, your friends and spouses and maybe a little bit to 
drink. On Saturday, Feb. 15, at 9:15pm, Ohr Torah will be tossing some axes in 
a grown-up version of darts, sponsored by the Men's club.  Please join us at 
Bury the Hatchet, 672 Bloomfield Ave., Bloomfield. Members: $20 per person, 

Non-members: $30 per person. Open to people 14 and older. Spots are limited, so please 
reserve ASAP at  https://www.congregationohrtorah.org/hatchet 

FOR SENIORS: Together on Tuesdays. Tuesday, February 11, 12:30-

Rabbi Marc Spivak, President David Goldstein, Rabbinic Intern Matt Lubin 

  ב''ה
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Eruv Hotline:  (973) 736-1407 x6 

Schedule 02/07 – 02/14 

Friday (02/07)  
Shacharit   6:10am 
Light Candles   5:03pm 
Mincha    5:10pm 
Shkia     5:21pm 

Shabbat  Shira (02/08) 
  

Shabbat Shi’ur  8:30am 
Shacharit  9:00am 
Shacharit Family Minyan 9:30am 
Latest Shema                         9:35am 
Mincha   4:55pm 
Maariv   5:59pm 
Shabbat ends  6:06pm 

Sunday  (02/09)  
Shacharit  8:15am 
Mincha/Maariv   5:10pm 

Monday - Thursday (02/10 - 02/13) 
Shacharit  Mon/Thu 6:00am 
Shacharit  Tue/Wed 6:10am 
Maariv Mon-Thu  7:30pm 

No Mincha Service Mon-Thu 

Friday (02/24)  
Shacharit   6:10am 
Light Candles   5:12pm 
Mincha    5:15pm 
Shkia     5:30pm 

Sisterhood Events and Donations 
SAVE THE DATE for an upcoming Sisterhood program on Sunday morning, February 16.  Join us for a royal icing cookie 
decorating class!  Learn how to make gorgeous professional-looking sugar cookies for your next event!  See our Ad on 
Page 4. 

Sisterhood Tribute Fund:  
 

 Please consider making a donation to honor or in memory of someone in any of the following categories. Tributes—$5; Sefer Fund—$10; Youth 
Fund—$18; Siddur or Machzor—$40; Chumash—$60.  For more information, please contact Debbie Druce  deborahdruce@gmail.com  

CONTINUED ON PAGE 2 

Ohr Torah Gabbai Mark Grebenau 
is still in critical condition at St. 
Barnabas Hospital. Mark is the 
one who on Shabbat, Chaggim, 
and Mondays and Thursdays, says 
a Mishabayrach in the shul for 
everyone else, and now he needs 
our help. Mark still needs our 
prayers. Please say Tehillim for 
Mordechai Dovid ben Gittel for a 
complete recovery and return to 
his Gabbai duties at Ohr Torah. 



Yahrzeits February 08 - 14 

13 SHEVAT: Leslie Kallus for her Father, Moshe ben Eliezer, Morris 
Hecht, on Shabbat, February 8. 
14 SHEVAT: Jacob Poleyeff for his Aunt, Sarah bat HaRav Moshe Aharon, 
Sarah Goldstein, on Sunday, February 9. 
16 SHEVAT: Mortimer Cohen for his Father, Yaakov Kopel ben Aryeh 
Hacohen, Jacob Cohen, on Tuesday, February 11. 
16 SHEVAT: Richard Kirsch for his Father, Avraham Yeshoshua Heschel 
ben Yaakov Halevi, Dr. Harry Kirsch, on Tuesday, February 11. 
16 SHEVAT: Nancy Perl for her Aunt, Henya bat Avraham, Henrietta 
Reager, on Tuesday, February 11. 
19 SHEVAT: Judy Carmeli for her Mother, Henka Reizel bat Yehuda, Ar-
lene Rose Peller, on Friday, February 14. 
 

For changes/corrections to this list, please contact Elia Weixelbaum or send 
an e-mail to : ShabbatNewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org  
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NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS:  Items for the Newsletter must 
be submitted before 4:00pm on the Wednesday before publi-
cation.  Anything submitted after that time will be considered 
for the following issue.   

Email to: shabbatnewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org 

CONTACT INFORMATION: 

Rabbi Marc Spivak rabbi@congregationohrtorah.org  

Office:  Tami Puder  office@congregationohrtorah.org 

Board: board@congregationohrtorah.org  

Men’s Club President:  Larry Freedman, larry@18thstory.com 

Sisterhood President:  Bertha Sharret, rsharret@hotmail.com 

Chesed: Rabbi Spivak, Tami Puder 

Shiva Assistance: Rabbi Robert Grosberg 

Shiva Meals: Gail Bukiet 

Building Committee: Arnold Barton 

Subscription Requests: listserv@congregationohrtorah.org 

Monthly Calendar: Elia Weixelbaum 

Newsletter:  ShabbatNewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org 

Reading Torah: Avi Klein, otlaining@congregationohrtorah.org 

Scheduling Calendar: Tami Puder, e-mail to  

  Schedule@congregationohrtorah.org 

Tributes/Siddurim/Chumashim/Machzorim Donations: Debbie 
 Druce 

Bookplate Design-Bar, Bat Mitzvah Inscriptions: Debbie Druce 

Yahrtzeit/Tree of Life Plaques: Jack Rosen 

Youth Committee: Leron Thumim and Chavi Trenk (co-chairs)  

leron.Thumim@gmail.com and ebtrenk@gmail.com  

Youth Director: Rivky Balser Youth@congregationohrtorah.org  

Newsletter Advertising: Howard Charish   

advertising@congregationohrtorah.org 

2:00pm - light lunch (cost $4.00), Tu B’Shevat Seder. RSVP: (973) 
736-1407x 240.  

RETIREMENT SEMINAR: “Planting the Seeds for your Successful 
Retirement” by Adam Shefsky, Regional Vice President – NJ 
(North) Jackson National Life Distributors LLC.  Mr. Shefsky will 
lead a seminar on retirement income planning.  Wednesday, 
February 12, 7:30 pm at Congregation AABJ&D, 700 Pleasant 
Valley Way in West Orange, NJ. Dinner to be provided. Space is 
limited, please RSVP to Bennett Degen at 
bdegen@investmentctr.com or call (973) 996-4635. All securi-
ties offered through The Investment Center, Inc. Member 
FINRA/SIPC. Alan Eisenstein and Bennett Degen are registered 
representatives of The Investment Center, Inc.  Sponsored by 
the Men’s Clubs of Congregations AABJ&D and Ohr Torah, to-
gether with Alan Eisenstein and Bennett Degen of The Invest-
ment Center. 

2020 SINAI SCHOOLS ANNUAL BENEFITS DINNER: Make a 
difference in the lives of our community’s children with special 
needs who otherwise could not afford to attend our schools.  
Our highly individualized programs are designed to meet each 
child’s specific needs, a 1:2 professional-to-student ratio, and 
intense therapeutic supports within the classrooms, put our 
costs per child staggeringly high.  Without significant financial 
aid, tuition would be beyond the reach of all but a handful of 
families.  Funds raised at the Benefit Dinner enable us to contin-
ue to say “yes” to the children who need a special education, 
regardless of financial circumstances.  Sinai Schools has a cam-
pus in Paramus and a division at Joseph Kushner Hebrew Acade-
my in Livingston. Please join us on Sunday Evening, February 
23, 2020 at the Marriott Glenpointe Hotel, Teaneck NJ. Buffet 
Dinner, 4:45pm. Program Promptly at 6:30pm. To make reserva-
tions or a donation, please visit www.sinaidinner.org or call 
(201) 833-1134 x106. 

˸ˣ˶˥˸  Join Joseph Kushner Hebrew Academy for an exciting 
Bracha- themed competition at JKHA in Livingston! Students 
and their families are invited to test their knowledge of Brachot 
in a special quizzed-themed event on Sunday, February 23rd, 
9:30-11am. Open to all JKHA current and prospective families.      

OT SECURITY: Thank you to our security volunteers this week 
who stepped up to keep us all safe. We need volunteers for 
February. Even if you’ve never volunteered in the past, please 
try it out! Please sign up by sending Dov Chelst an email mes-
sage at dnchelst@gmail.com and he can tell you what is re-
quired. 

 

WHATS APP GROUPS: General Announcements: To join 
the Ohr Torah General Announcements group, go to 
http://congregationohrtorah.org/whatsapp. on your mo-
bile phone (be sure WhatsApp is installed first) and tap 
the "Join Chat" button. Alternatively, email Tami 
(office@congregationohrtorah.org) or David Goldstein 
(davesmail@golddave.com) with the phone number you 
use with WhatsApp and they will add you to the group. 

MINYAN HELP:  Help us make a minyan by joining the 
WhatsApp group for alerts when the shul needs help. To 
join this group, please go to: 

http://congregationohrtorah.org/minyanwhatsapp 
(be sure WhatsApp is installed first) and tap the "Join 
Chat" button. Alternatively, you can email Bruce 
Schlanger (Bruce.Schlanger@gmail.com) or email David 
Goldstein (davesmail@golddave.com) with the phone 
number you use with WhatsApp and they will add you to 
the group. 
SENDING IN A CHECK FOR A PAYMENT TO OHR TORAH? 
Assist us in our record keeping by writing on the memo 
line or include a note about the reason for the check.  
Also, remember that mail should always be sent to PO 
Box 6169, West Orange, NJ 07052, and ƴƻǘ to 270 Pleas-
ant Valley Way. Thank you!  

CONTINUED FROM FRONT PAGE 
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Seeing the wider world has always been 
important for my wife Debra, and after 
we got married, I immediately saw why 
she wanted to see the vast heritage of 

the world and learn how others live. Debra’s motto, one she 
has repeated constantly throughout our travels, is from a 
posuk of Tehillim (104:24): "How great are Your works, O 
Lord!  You have made them all with wisdom" ( ́ ˧ ˑ̆ ˍ̄˗˒ˬ  ̐ ̌ ˒˶ ˘ˢ˗˓ˬ

 só ˓˸ ˧ ˏ̆ ˓̄ ˢ ˓ˬ ˋ˩˓˥ ˋ̌  ˫˓̖˕ ̕.(  

Our marriage started with my learning shechita, which ended 
up helping me serve as a mashgiach and shochet  in camps all 
over the world, including memorable summers throughout 
the former Soviet Union. 

Obviously, once you have small children, and the everyday life 
expenses amass, travel becomes vastly more difficult, but 
Debra was not to be deterred. We had heard so many people 
say to us “it goes so quickly, so cherish every moment,” that 
we became determined to ensure that we spent quality time 
together as a family exploring the world that Hashem has 
given to us.  We then set upon an ambitious plan to visit the 
“lower 48” – the contiguous states of the United States of 
America – before our oldest sons graduated high school and 
left to study in Israel. So Debra utilized the newest resources 
on hand to plan how to travel on a budget. She also ordered a 
big plush map of the US and pinned all the States that we had 
already visited as a family. Given our travels to family mem-
bers, we were already one-eighth of the way to our goal. 

Fortunately, the explosion of kosher food in grocery stores 
throughout the country has made what has been historically 
the biggest challenge for Jewish travelers much less of a hur-
dle. Those shechita skills that we depended upon in the for-
mer Soviet Union were not called on.  We did set out other 
ground rules that made travel a bit more challenging. We 
wanted to ensure that our children realized that our tradi-
tions do not take a vacation, so the number one rule was that 
we had to do our absolute best not to miss a minyan. Not a 
Shacharit nor Mincha/Maariv.  Minyan attendance ties us to 
Torah observance, keeps our relationship with Hashem strong 
on a daily basis and allows us to connect to the Jewish people 
wherever we go. The second rule, seemingly obvious but by 
no means simple, was that we had to actually do something 
in each state. For example, stopping in an airport enroute to 
someplace else was simply not enough.  

Thankfully, there were so many internet resources that 
helped pave our way.  Websites like 5ŀƴΩǎ 5Ŝŀƭǎ helped us 
capitalize on cheap flight and or cash back credit card deals.  
Dƻ 5ŀǾŜƴ and the like helped plan our route as it made find-

ing the vast majority of minyanim across the US relatively 
easy. Coming with 5 males over Bar Mitzvah age clearly 
helped in these last years.  Having friends across the US who 
opened their homes to us, the advent of AirBnB, and last 
minute hotel deals helped keep us within budget as well.  

We have been fortunate to meet so many special people 
thanks to our search for minyanim, throughout the country.  
We were lucky to be in Montana one 

A regular feature of the newsletter is to have different people write a D'var Torah for the newsletter. The goal is to 
hear words of Torah from other Ohr Torah members and learn a little about who they are. I encourage everyone to 
participate.  Please email me at Rabbi@congregationohrtorah.org if you would like to volunteer to share your ideas 
with us. Torah unites our nation. We are really excited about this project and I hope it will strengthen our bonds as a 
community.  Rabbi Marc Spivak 

¢ƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŀǊǝŎƭŜΣ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ ōȅ hƘǊ ¢ƻǊŀƘ wŀōōƛ aŀǊŎ {ǇƛǾŀƪΣ ŀƭǎƻ ŀǇǇŜŀǊǎ ƛƴ ¢ƘŜ WŜǿƛǎƘ [ƛƴƪΦ 

TORAH THOUGHT:   

 
 

Rabbi Marc Spivak 

Rabbi Mordechai Becher is a Senior Lecturer for the Gateways 
Organization and teaches Jewish history and philosophy at the 
James Striar School (JSS) of Yeshiva University. He was a Senior 
Lecturer at Ohr Somayach, Neve Yerushalayim and Darchei 
Binah in Jerusalem, and a chaplain in the Israel Defense Forces. 
Rabbi Becher is the co-author of !ƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ wŜǘǳǊƴ and author of 
DŀǘŜǿŀȅ ǘƻ WǳŘŀƛǎƳΣ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ōȅ {ƘŀŀǊ tǊŜǎǎΦ 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 4 
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Shabbat shortly after Rabbi Chaim and Chavie Bruk adopted 
their first child (they have since adopted 5 children) and we 
celebrated a Bat Mitzvah with the Levertov family, the Cha-
bad Rabbi, in Santa Fe, New Mexico. We participated in a 
Bar Mitzvah while in Iowa since the minyan was a part of 
the celebration.  On one trip, we met a man at minyan who 
turned out to be on our flight. When we got stuck in Atlantic 
City airport at 1am due to a snowstorm, he and his wife 
took us into their home and found us a ride back to West 
Orange. Mi K’Amcha Yisroel. 

I always knew that the U.S. had a diverse collection of small 
Jewish communities. Before the 1880s, many Jews settled as 
peddlers in the South; there was an early 1900s Galveston 
Plan to settle Jews in Texas; and Rabbi Milton Polin Z”L, my 
rabbi growing up, once headed shuls in Cheyenne, Wyoming 
and Louisville, Kentucky. But to see the shuls in action so 
many years later was another thing entirely. 

Of course, some states were more difficult than others. 
North Dakota topped this list. There was no minyan in the 
state at the time we visited, and it lists fewer exciting sites 
to see.  We soon discovered that so many people who em-
bark on the States Tour leave North Dakota for last that the 
Visitor Center  gives you a button that says “the last State.” 
In order to include North Dakota, we needed to make a six 
hour roundtrip car ride from Minnesota.  We called a family 
meeting in which we gave our sons the option of just skip-
ping North Dakota as we recognized the stress it might im-
pose. The boys voted unanimously to travel in and out in 
one day. We left right after Shacharis in Minneapolis, drove 
to Fargo, North Dakota where we visited the un-asterisked 
Roger Maris museum - two rooms in a mall – then played 
laser tag and drove back for mincha/maariv and a trip to the 
Mall of America. 

As befits every adventure, we did end up with some crazy 
minyan stories. One city featured two shuls, and neither had 
a consistent daily minyan. Not knowing the politics, we con-
tacted both to find out davening times.  On Friday morning, 
we came to one shul and we were told how great a nes 
(miracle) it was because not only were we the minyan but 
there was nobody who could layn. Unfortunately for us, I 
did not know that parsha and ended up staying up all Shab-
bat night with one of my sons learning it. Right before Shab-
bat started we got a call from the other shul, they were also 
excited because they too expected us to make their minyan. 
We ended up attending both minyanim. 

As with travelers all over the world, getting to places in time 
for Shabbat is a constant worry, especially the need to be 
cognizant of different time zones. Unfortunately we forgot 
this when driving through Alabama on the way to spend 
Shabbat in Atlanta, Georgia. As we drove, we noticed the 
GPS clock change ahead one hour, resulting in Debra getting 
a speeding ticket and us making it to our host’s home a 
mere half hour before candle lighting. 

We have seen so much of Hashem’s beauty in the natural 
parks of the United States and within the special people we 
have met and much quality time as a family traveling. Over 

the years, we missed only a handful of minyanim. Most notably in 
the Grand Canyon and in Yellowstone, where we got stuck be-
hind a herd of buffalos. But these were rare events. 

Last month, we skied the mountains in Utah, and completed our 
mission – just a few months before the oldest two boys head off 
to Yeshiva in Israel for the year. Hopefully, due to their travels, 
they will go with a more expansive view of the world and the 
wonders of Hashem’s creation. And they will go with the 
knowledge of how to find a minyan anywhere. 

 Shabbat Shalom. 

CONTINUED  IN THE NEXT COLUMN 

B’nai Israel are getting out of 
Egypt - in a hurry. HaShem 
leads them through the de-
sert and gives them guid-
ance miraculously by a pillar 
of cloud by day, a pillar of 
fire by night. Pharaoh is told 
that they escaped and he 
chases after them with his 
full force of armed men in 

chariots. Here we have the dramatic image of B’nai Israel stand-
ing in front of the sea and Pharaoh’s armies behind them. It 
seems that they are trapped! Hashem tells Moshe to raise his 
staff over the water and split the sea. B’nai Israel are passing 
through.  As soon as the last person crosses to the other side, 
the water closes over Pharaoh’s army with the chariots.   The 
Israelites see the Egyptians dead on the shore and the great 
hand that HaShem inflicted upon Egypt. 

Then Moshe and B’nai Israel sing a song of praise to Hashem 
and Miriam the prophetess, sister of Aharon, takes her drum 
and leads the women and all B’nai Israel in the song of praise to 
HaShem. Now they are in the desert starting their long trip by 
foot. It is hot during the day and cold at night. They are tired, 
thirsty and hungry. They complain to Moshe and Aharon. Again, 
HaShem performs miracles for them. They reach a place with 
bitter water (Marah) and HaShem sweetens the water for them. 
When they complain they are hungry, HaShem causes Mann to 
rain down from the heavens before dawn in the morning and 
then quail in the evening. 

The Israelites are instructed to pick a double portion of Mann on 
Fridays, as there will not be any on Shabbat, as it is declared a 
day of rest. Those that disobeyed and did not collect for Shabbat 
found nothing on the day  of rest. Moshe tells Aharon to put a 
small amount of the Mann in a jar to show future generations. 
The Mann was eaten in the desert for 40 years until they en-
tered the land of Israel.  

The Children of Israel continue their journey and arrive in Rephi-
dim. Once again they complain that there is no water to drink 
and HaShem has Moshe bring forth water from a rock by striking 
it with his staff. Amalek attacks but HaShem assists by defeating 
Amalek when Yehushua raises Moshe’s hand as he sits on a hill 
overlooking the battlefield.  
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In the dead of winter, there is an awakening in Israel when the tree sap 
starts to run and no matter when the holiday occurs on the Civil Calendar, 
the almond trees start to bloom.  It is the New Year of Trees, Tu B’Shevat.  

There is a connection to this day with Am Yisrael.  Man is compared to a tree of the field (Devarim 
20:19) with his (or her) feet on the ground, and yet looking heavenward for growth and nourish-
ment. 

What do we mean when we say it is the Rosh HaShanah of the Trees?  Technically, every tree has its 
birthday on this day.  The Torah tell us, we can’t eat fruit from a new tree during its first three 
years, and this day on the calendar uses the holiday for its measuring stick of age.   

We celebrate Tu B’Shevat by eating from the seven species that Israel has produced from Biblical 
times: Wheat, Barley, Grapes, Figs, Pomegranates, Olives, and Dates.  Seders based on Kabbalah are 
once again becoming popular.  Three of the most popular can be found on the internet: 

Seeds of Hope: A Babaganewz Seder for Tu BΩShevat  http://www.lookstein.org/resources/
seder_babaganewz.pdf 

A Kabbalistic Tu BΩShevat Seder from Aish.com  http://www.aish.com/h/15sh/ho/48965616.html 

American Zionest Movement  https://i.emlfiles4.com/cmpdoc/5/9/1/4/5/files/534519_tu-bishvat.pdf?
utm_source=American%20Zionist%20Movement&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=10203865_tubish%

20final&dm_i=15TF,62PCP,5TPLTV,NUHB4,1 

Why is there a custom of eating a carob on Tu B’Shevat?  We are told about Choni HaMe’agael (the circlemaker), who 
saw an old man planting a carob tree.  He asked the man, “Tell me, how long does it take for this tree to bear fruit?” “It 
takes 70 years”, the elderly gentlemen answered.  Choni further queried, “Do you think you will live 70 more years to eat 
the fruit of this tree?”  The man replied, “I found carob trees in this world, and just as my forefathers planted trees for 
me, so I plant trees for those who will follow me.” (Taanit 23a) 

By eating carob on Tu B'Shevat, we learn from the carob tree the importance of investing in the future even when it is a 
long and arduous process with no immediate rewards, for the fruits of our labors will be harvested by generations to 
come.  

A fresh Almond flower 
appears on Tu B’Shevat 
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SMILE TIME: Quote from Israeli Journalist, 
and best selling author, Sivan Rahav Meir, “It 
used to be if a tree fell in the forest and no 

one was there to witness it, did it make a sound? To-
day, it’s if two teenagers went to the mall and didn’t 
post a picture on Facebook, were they really at the 
mall?” 

The World Zionist Congress elections have begun. The ma-

jor US Orthodox organizations are running together as the 

Orthodox Israel Coalition (Slate 4). The Coalition includes 

the OU, YU, NCYI, AMIT, RZA-Mizrachi, Bnei Akiva, Torah 

MiTzion, the RCA, and Touro College. Its representatives 

include Rabbi Spivak and Rabbi Zwickler with many  leading 

US Roshei Yeshiva, Rabbis, educators, and community lead-

ers of all ages. Rav Hershel Schachter shlit”a headlines the 

slate. To watch a short video from him – https://www.facebook.com/voteoic/videos/151728259604201/. 

The election will determine the size of Orthodox representation at the WZC which determines funding for 

educational activities in Israel and around the globe. Elections occur every 5 years and the ballots are open 

for 7 weeks of voting.  The impact of these elections is huge in many ways, including directly impacting the 

JNF and their policies and investments. The WZC sets policies in Israel and abroad and the Torah voice 

needs to be part of that conversation. Please take a moment to register and vote. We have a special link for 

voting so we can show 100% participation. Our unique link is https://www.ou.org/vote/Spivak. Thank you, 

Rabbi Marc Spivak. 

In support of the OIC (Orthodox Israel Coalition) vying 
for important Orthodox votes in the current World 
Zionist Congress election, noted media expert, best 
selling author, and Torah educator, Sivan Rahav Meir 
came to AABJ&D this past Wednesday evening to en-
tertain her audience with her talk on Judaism and 
Journalism in Israel.  The talk was co-sponsored by 
Ohr Torah along with other area Shuls. 
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